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FROM THE MAYOR:  Thank you to our Highway Department for all their efforts in keeping our streets salted 

and plowed during this winter season.  We have a limited supply of at home covid tests for Village residents at 
Village Hall.  We are looking for someone to clean the restroom this summer and for a utility worker, with a CDL 
for the highway department.  Applications are available in Village Hall.  There are also openings on the Zoning 
Board of Appeals and the Planning Board.  Please let me know if you are interested in serving on them.  We are 
planning on holding summer concerts again in July.  Keep an eye out for updates on who will be performing. 

EASTER EGG HUNT:   The Children’s Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Saturday, April 16th in Lucille Ball 

Memorial Park.  Registration to enter the bike drawing will be held from 9:00 am to 9:45 am.  The egg hunt 
starts at 10 am sharp.     

CODE ENFORCEMENT:  Remember that permits are required for roofs, fences, pools, additions, etc.  It is 

now a requirement that all pools installed after 2006 must have an alarm and must be inspected by the Code 
Enforcement Officer.  Pools must also have either a 48" high fence or the pool itself must be 48" high.  We have 
some flyers listing the requirements in Village Hall that you can pick up.   

 

CURBSIDE GARBAGE & RECYCLABLE COLLECTION:  Our highway guys are spending too much time re-

sorting cardboard.  The only cardboard that is recyclable is shipping boxes (corrugated cardboard)  –  ALL others 
such as cereal boxes, pop & beer containers, paper towel rolls, etc. are not recyclable.  Please put in regular 
garbage.  Thank you. 
 

2022  CELORON RIB-FEST:  The Celoron Rib-Fest Committee announces the dates for the 2022 Celoron Rib-

Fest:  June 8th, 9th, 10th & 11th.  Returning this year will be After Hours BBQ and Pigfoot BBQ.   Mark your 
calendars now to attend the 2022 Celoron Rib-Fest. 
 

SPRING CLEANUP DAY:  On Saturday, May 14th, from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., the Village will be having our 

semi-annual Village Cleanup.  As in the past, there will be dumpsters located at the Village Highway Garage.  You 
may bring any items you wish to dispose of, with three (3) exceptions:   

1. The county landfill will no longer accept any electronic devices (televisions, computers, VCR’s). 
2. Tires – All Types 
3. Refrigerators must be tagged that all Freon has been removed before the Village can accept them.          

Please make every effort to help spruce up Celoron.  Look inside the house and also start cleaning up the yards.  
Find a friend who has a truck, or ask for help.  Help us take another step in beautifying our Village. 
 A fall clean-up is tentatively scheduled for October 15, 2022. 
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2022 BRUSH DISPOSAL:  For your convenience, you may dispose of grass clippings, leaves, twigs, brush and 

small branches (small enough to be handled by one person) this summer at the designated area of the Village 
of Celoron Highway Garage, 50 Gifford Avenue, every other Monday from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  Please empty 
your containers, boxes or bags of brush.  (NO BAGS, BOXES or CONTAINERS may be discarded there.)  Maximum 
of one cubic yard per vehicle is allowed.  (Landscape experts suggest that grass clippings be left on your lawn.)  
For additional information, call, or leave a message at:  488-0579. 
 

2022 BRUSH DISPOSAL SCHEDULE 
Celoron Highway Garage, 50 Gifford Avenue, Celoron, NY 

Hours:    4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

   April 18th       

   May 2nd      August 8th  
   May 16th     August 22nd   

   May 31th (Tuesday after Holiday) September 6th  (Tuesday after Holiday) 
   June 13th       September 19th 

   June 27th       October 3rd  

   July 11th                  October 17th 
 
Due to illegal dumping that has been occurring, cameras are now in place at the Highway Garage.  Anyone found 
dumping during other times will be prosecuted. 
 


